
                                    Harry Taylor (1905 – 1938) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Harry Taylor was born in Barlborough in 1905. His parents were Henry Taylor (1866 – 1931) 
and Annie Pogmore (1867 – 1940). Both families had been in Barlborough area for 
generations. His father was employed as a brick burner in one of the local brickyards. Harry 
had 5 siblings. His oldest sister was Evelyn Gladys Taylor (1891 – 1972) who married George 
Davidson in June 1914. George and Harry were both killed in the Markham Colliery disaster 
on the 10th May 1938, when 79 men died, and 39 were injured. Of the 79 men killed, 10 
lived in Barlborough. They were all buried in a mass grave on the 14th May 1938 in 
Barlborough cemetery. 
 
At the time of the disaster, Harry was living with his widowed mother, and a unmarried 
sister, Avis Audrey, at 9 Westfield Lane in Barlborough. He was working at Markham Colliery 
as a belt erector.  
 

 
 
Parents 
 
Father:  Henry Taylor (1866 - 1931) 
 
Henry Taylor (1866 – 1931) was born in Barlborough in 1866. His parents were William 
Taylor (1834 – 1912) and Elizabeth Young (1834 - ). His father came from Clowne and his 
mother from Sheephead in Leicestershire. On the 1871 Census, Henry, aged five,  was living 
with his parents and five siblings in Barlborough and his father was employed as a 
brickmaker. On the 1881 Census, Henry, aged 15 was working as  a brickmaker, probably 
working along side his father. His older brother, William, was also a brickmaker. The address 
on the Census was Brickyard Common, Barlborough. Henry married Annie Pogmore on the 
10th March 1891. The 1981 Census held on the 5th April shows that the Taylor family had 
moved to Cottam Terrence and Henry was still living at home, even though he was married. 
The two families were basically next door neighbours on Cottam Terrance. On the 1901 
Census, Henry, Annie, their first three children and the Pogmore family were all living in the 



same house, Glebe Farm House in Barlborough. Henry was employed as a brickyard 
labourer. Henry and Annie, had six children between 1891 and 1905. Harry was the last 
child to be born in 1905. On the 1911 Census, Henry, Annie, three children (including Harry) 
and the father of Annie, James Pogmore were living at 9 Westfield Land, Barlborough. Henry 
died in 1931 at the age of 65. The family were still living at 9 Westfield Lane at the time of 
his death. 

 
Mother: Annie Pogmore (1867 – 1940) 
 
Annie Pogmore (1867 – 1940) was born in Barlborough on the 30th October 1867. Her 
parents were James Pogmore (1835 – 1916) and Eliza Taylor ( 1839 – 1889). On the 1871 
Census, Annie aged 3 was living with her parents and four siblings on Barbers Row near 
Barlborough. Barbers Row was built circa 1863, as it was not mentioned in the 1861 Census. 
Annie and her family were probably some of the first tenants of Barbers Row. Barbers Row 
was built by the entrepreneur Frederick Horatio Miles Barber, who was a local farmer, coal 
mine owner, brickyard owner and building contractor. 
 

 
 
On the 10th March 1891 Annie married Henry in Barlborough church. On the 1891 Census, 
held on the 5th April, Annie is shown as married, but still living in the household of her 
widowed father. The family had moved to Cottam Terrace. Their first child, Evelyn Gladys 
(1891 – 1940) was born later in same year. Evelyn Gladys would married George Davidson 
(1887 – 1938) in 1914, who was also killed in the 1938 Markham Colliery disaster. Following 
the death of her husband in 1931, Annie continued to live on Westfield Lane. Annie died in 
in June 1940 at the age of 72.  
 
 


